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July 31, 2001

The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer:

I am transmitting for Council consideration an ordinance that approves the 2002 Executive Space Plan Update and amends King County Code Section 20.12.100.  This Code requires that an annual update to the Space Plan be submitted by August 1 of each year, including information on the County’s current and future space needs and facility work program.  

The Plan is the product of the cooperative efforts of Executive and Council staff with guidance from the Space and Facilities Peer Review Panel.  The Space Plan reviews existing space standards and proposes new space standards.  Agency staff level projections for fiscal years 2002, 2004 and 2006 are based on changes associated with the proposed reorganization ordinance and preliminary 2002 estimates. 

A brief introductory discussion of location alternatives for a County owned office facility has been included in the Space Plan.  More detailed information has been provided to Council in the “Alternatives to Reliance on Leased Space” report that was transmitted on July 18, 2001.

In accordance with K.C.C. 20.12.100, the Space Plan is an element of the King County Comprehensive Plan.  Therefore, any changes to the Space Plan are actually amendments to the Comprehensive Plan.  As such, the Space Plan can only be adopted with the annual amendments to the Comprehensive Plan or with the Capital Improvement Plan as part of the County’s budget.

If you have any questions, please contact Cheryl Fambles, Director of the Department of Construction and Facility Management, at (206) 296-0630.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Acting Director, Office of Budget 


Cheryl Fambles, Director, Department of Construction and Facility Management (DCFM)


Dave Preugschat, Manager, Property Services Division, DCFM

